

MGCC Canberra Monthly Update for OCTOBER 2021

Club Notices

- In the September Newsletter, it was stated that due to COVID restrictions in the ACT, all September activities were cancelled. Better wording would have been postponed. Until ACT and NSW COVID restrictions are changed, the Club Monthly Runs and Mid-Week Meanders are postponed. However, members wishing to use their CRS registered cars are still able to do so for regular events, obviously abiding by the latest ACT Public Health Regulations and the CACTMC guidelines for use of CRS registered cars.
- Whilst we have a great Club with superb people, recent High Court rulings have made the Admin legally responsible for posts on Facebook. As a consequence of this ruling, all posts will need to be moderated and approved by Admin before being uploaded onto the Facebook page. The page is regularly checked by the responsible Committee member, so there should be no delay in approving posts. This approach is not intended to be a hindrance to our social interactions, but a level of protection for the Club. Thank you for your understanding.
- A number of surplus library publications are still on offer to Club members. Members are asked to contact the Librarian (Ewan Ward) if they wish to purchase any. Sales will be on a first come first served basis with advice to

pay the price to the Club account, MG Car Club Canberra BSB 633-000 A/C 144920741, using the identifier: "Name" and Library purchase.

Members purchasing these publications are asked to make arrangements to collect either at a future monthly meeting or by private arrangement with the Librarian. This offer will cease on 31 Oct 21 after which the Club will attempt to sell them on eBay.

 Any member interested in NSW registration plate "70 MGBL" should contact the Secretary who has been asked to offer this to Club members

Monthly Meeting for October and the Club AGM

- October Monthly Meeting. The ACT awaits announcement on 15 Oct 21 for any lifting of current COVID restrictions. The October Monthly Meeting is therefore cancelled.
- AGM The Club AGM will be held on 11 Nov 21. This will be held at St Peters Church Hall, Weston should ACT COVID restrictions and the Church Hall regulations allow this to happen. If that is not be possible, the AGM will be held via Zoom. This will only be the AGM and not the Nov Monthly Meeting. Members who are not familiar with Zoom should see the attached instruction. Zoom will accomodate the numbers of members traditionally seen at Club AGMs. A quorum based on current memberships is 28. The Secretary will formally inform members of the AGM with 28 days notice, attaching the Financials, Presidents Report and last years AGM minutes. Members are reminded that nominations for Committee positions are required before the AGM.

Club Social Events

 Club Monthly Runs and Mid-Week Meanders are postponed for the time being due to COVID restrictions.

Club Display Events

• None planned this Month.

Club Workshop Events

• None planned this Month.

Please refer to additional information and detail on the Club website: mgcccanberra.org.au.